Jean Lambert on ANTI-RACISM
Like many of your readers, I was sickened by the front page story of the attack on a local mosque. It was a vicious and cowardly action, designed to create fear and foster division. As a continent, we still have last year's images fresh in our mind of the tragedy this type of hatred can bring when taken to an extreme level.

I was speaking at a rally on Friday 24th to mark the first anniversary of the start of the bombing of Yugoslavia, which I opposed. The government of Milosevic had also been fostering ethnic hatred through violence and intimidation and a number of  western governments decided they needed to intervene. Despite the scale and cost of that action, Milosevic continued the ethnic cleansing and now we are seeing it in reverse. Much of the promised money and military and civilian support promised has not materialised: once again, the message is that it is easier to fight than it is to build peace and a fair and just society.

Even here, many cannot tolerate asylum seekers and spread lies and half-truths about them which encourages hatred and intimidation. In the European Parliament last week, I put forward amendments in two committees to the Commission’s proposals for an Asylum Fund to be shared amongst member-states. Key amendments accepted recognised the need to develop systems that allow asylum seekers to play a full and equal part in the society where they live and to be involved in designing the schemes that affect them. We do them and ourselves no favours by excluding them.

March 24th was also international anti-racism day and while the EU has a new Directive on anti-racism which will hopefully be accepted by the end of June, it is grass roots action which will be vitally important in helping to create a more tolerant and peaceful world for us all.

Jean Lambert

Article in the Wanstead and Woodford Guardian

27th March 2000

